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(Presented by the Secretary )

	SUMMARY

	This paper presents the consideration by the NSP on proposed amendments to Annex 10 Volume I with regard to the introduction of UAT in the ICAO Annexes

	ACTION

	The meeting is invited to consider the comments from the NSP. 


1. 
Introduction

1.1
The NSP WG1 meeting which was held in May 2005 considered the proposals for amending Annex 10, Volume I (DME material) as presented in WP 14. 

1.2
The meeting concluded that the amendments to Annex 10, volume I proposed in ACP WGW01 WP/14 are acceptable with one minor editorial change. Also some comments on the proposed text  for the Implementation Manual for UAT were provided .
2.
Re. ACP WGW01 WP/14: Proposed revision of DME SARPs as a consequence of UAT standardization 

2.1
The proposed changes to the DME SARPs, as developed by the NSP, covers the following paragraphs of WP/14: 

a.     Re. paragraph 2.1.2:  an addition to the note to Table A covering the ILS/MLS/VOR/DME channel plan.  The note covers the use of DME Channel 17X (i.e. 978 MHz ) which will be utilized for UAT.

b       Re. paragraph 2.2.2
An addition to the DME guidance material to provide a cross-reference to the ICAO Implementation Manual for the Universal Access Transceiver

2.1
After some discussion the NSP concluded that the amendments proposed in paragraph 2.1.2 are acceptable with the addition of the word “however” between the second and third sentences, i.e. “…..may be assigned for emergency use, however the reply frequency …….”.  
2.3
The NSP further agreed with the changes proposed in paragraph 2.2.2 of WP 14. 

3.
The group provided the following two comments on the Implementation Manual for UAT for consideration by the ACP. 
3.1.  
The document refers to DME/TACAN in many cases.  The word TACAN should be deleted since the civil use of TACAN only covers the DME element and this is fully compliant with the DME SARPs.  TACAN facilities that are not compliant with DME SARPs in Annex 10 can be referred to generically as “other systems in the band”.

3.2.  
Chapter 7.2 has several references to transmitter power levels.  Further information is needed on whether these are ERP, EIRP or transmitter power levels.

